TIMBER PROCUREMENT STATEMENT

A strategy focused on the responsible purchasing of forest products was developed
according to the Quality and Environment Policy of our company, particularly related to
our commitment values, eco-efficiency, continuous improvement and mutual benefits that
we have with suppliers and partners.

Our intention is to assure that all sources of forest products that we use are managed
responsibly and are certified under credible certification standards.

This commitment will be achieved through a partial approach towards responsible
purchasing, using the best techniques and information available for the company.

Ferrovial is committed to increase progressively the volume of forest products certified by
credible systems such as FSC (Forest Stewardship Council) and prevent acquiring of forest
products that are mentioned within the following categories:

1. Illegally logged wood;

2. Wood harvested in violation of traditional and civil rights;

3. Wood harvested from forests where high conservation values are threatened by
exploitations activities;

4. Wood harvested from forests that were converted to plantations or non-forestry;
5. Wood harvested from genetically modified tree plantations.

To ensure compliance with these goals, the organization will:

- Review activities of its forest products suppliers

- Seek information related to the source of forest products used

- Continuously improve the level of compliance with this policy by working with our
suppliers.

All company’s employees, customers and suppliers that are involved with the forest
products purchasing will be informed about this strategy.

26t of April 2011



